SCOTT & MARILEE OUTUBLE SERVANTS HELPING IN THE MINISTRY

September 2025

"Come unto me, all ye that labour and are heavy laden, and I will give you rest. Take my yoke upon you, and learn of me; for I am

meek and lowly in heart: and ye shall find rest unto your souls. For my yoke is easy, and my burden is light." -Matthew 11:28-30

Dear Friends and Family,

Since returning from England, we have been quite busy. We have done a lot of traveling, and God has allowed us the privilege of filling in for Pastors, reporting to supporting churches, presenting our ministry to new churches, and preparing ourselves to help churches that are without pastors. We do not mind being busy, but we are always concerned that we do not get weary in well doing. With this said, we are extremely grateful to God for the above command and promise. He has promised to give us rest, and we thank Him for allowing us to have a time of rest during September. We did not have as many meetings scheduled in September as we did in August or as we will have in October and November. God allowed us a little more time to be at home. We used this time to visit doctors for regular medical checkups and to tend to some needed household responsibilities. It was also a blessing just to be in our home church and sit under the preaching of God's precious Word. Continue to pray for Marilee as she recovers from her skin surgery. Thank God for allowing us to come to Him when we are heavy laden. Thank God for this promise: "I will give you rest . . . and ve shall find rest unto your souls!"

in Trenton, NC, where I filled in for Pastor Danny K.
Hill, who was away preaching at a homecoming in
Pennsylvania. I had the privilege of teaching Sunday
school and preaching in the morning and evening services.
It was good to be back at Faith and to fellowship with some
very dear friends. As many of you may remember, I served
as interim pastor of Faith until God richly blessed them with a
pastor. Pray for Pastor Hill and this dear congregation.

From September 21 through 24, we were at Lighthouse Baptist Church in Welcome, NC, where I filled in for Pastor Avery Varnadore, who along with his assistant pastor, was in California attending a preachers' conference at Lancaster Baptist

Church. We stayed in the parsonage and again enjoyed a restful time. I preached the morning and evening services and also the Wednesday service. We have three daughters who live within reasonable driving distance from Lighthouse, and what a joy it was to be able to spend some time with them and their families. We thank God for these times that we can be with family while at the same time minister to the saints.

While at Lighthouse, I took a very nasty fall after the Sunday evening service, while fellowshipping with some of our family. I ended up "crashing" against a brick wall head first. Besides injuring my head, I injured my neck and shoulder and pulled my hamstring. I went to the doctor, and by God's grace, there does not seem to be anything seriously wrong, but I am still sore. Please pray for my healing and also pray that there will be no complications or any negative side effects from this.

As we approach October, we will once again be on the road attending and participating in missions' conferences and camp meetings. We will be in one new church presenting our work in Florida. We will be all over the eastern part of the country and covet your prayers as we travel and as I preach and seek to be an encouragement to the brethren,

We are so grateful for your prayers, your encouragement, and your support. Our goals and desires for the coming months remain the same. We look forward to reporting to our supporting churches, filling in for pastors who call on us for help, attending and participating in missions' conferences, presenting our work to new churches, and being available to relieve missionaries who need our help. I welcome any of our supporting pastors to call us to set up

meetings. May God richly bless each and every one of you in the days ahead!

Contact :

309 Ridge Road NW • Wilson, NC 27896 Scott: 252-822-1063 • Marilee: 252-822-3555 scottleenorman@gmail.com

On September 14, we were at Faith Baptist Church

Sending Church:

Trinity Baptist Church PO Box 1236 3624 Raleigh Road Parkway Wilson, NC 27894 Sincerely In Christ,

Scott and Marilee Morman

Send Support to / Mission Agency:
World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions
PO Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC 28086
Info@wwntbm.net



SEEKING THE LOST · ENCOURAGING THE SAINTS · AT HOME AND ABROAD